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MINNESOTA DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

November 25, 2024 

Governor Tim Walz 
Office of the Governor 
130 State Capitol 
75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Senator Ron Latz, Chair 
Judiciary and Public Safety Policy Committee  
95 University Ave. W 
Minnesota Senate Bldg. Room 3105 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Senator Scott Dibble, Chair 
Transportation Policy Committee  
95 University Ave. W 
Minnesota Senate Bldg. Room 3107 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Representative Kelly Moeller, Chair 
Public Safety Finance and Policy Committee 
509 State Office Building 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Rep. Frank Hornstein, Chair 
Transportation Finance Committee 
563 State Office Building 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Michelle Yurich, Executive Director 
Legislative Coordinating Commission 
State Office Bldg., Ste. 72 
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Ryan Inman, Revisor 
Office of the Revisor of Statutes 
700 State Office Building 
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, MN 55155 

Attn: Chris Steller 
Legislative Reference Library 
Centennial Office Building 
658 Cedar Street 
St. Paul, MN 55155-1050 
reports@lrl.mn.gov 

Re: Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary or Duplicative Rules 

Dear Governor Walz, Legislators, Revisor, and Director: 

Minnesota Statute, section 14.05, subd. 5, directs state agencies to report to you whether any of their 
rules are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other state federal statutes or rules. 

Pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 14.05, subd. 5, please be advised that the Minnesota Department of Public 
Safety (“DPS”) has determined that Chapter 7450 of Minnesota Rules is obsolete.  That chapter of 
Minnesota Rules addressed securement of wheelchairs in a transportation services vehicle.  Minn. 
Stat. §§ 299A.11-299A.17 now establishes statutory standards for wheelchair securement and has 
therefore rendered the rules unnecessary. 

DPS intends to repeal the obsolete rules within the next eighteen months using the process set forth 
in Minn. Stat. § 14.3895. 
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Pursuant to Minn. Stat. §3.195, subd. 1, one electronic copy and one paper copy of this report are being provided 
to the Legislative Reference Library. 

Pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 3.197, the cost to prepare this report was approximately sixty dollars. 

Respectfully, 

Kimberly R. Parker 
General Counsel 
Department of Public Safety 


